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Relate to Rate Case Expense 

REQUEST NO. RWB 7.01:

Referring to ComEd Ex. 3.09, pages 2 and 3, ComEd sets forth the amount of rate case expense 
incurred in 2012 for SFIO.  Further, referring to ComEd Ex. 8.05, RCE 01446 – 01470 (Rate Case 
Expense) provide brief summaries of provisional services provided and provide brief summaries of 
professional hours per professional.  Please provide for each SFIO invoice in question a detailed 
breakdown, by professional, of the professional hours and professional services provided during 
those hours. 

RESPONSE:

As a preliminary matter, ComEd believes the intent of this data request was to inquire about 
“professional services” not “provisional services” and ComEd has answered this data request 
accordingly.  As stated in ComEd Ex. 8.0 at 12:245-250, “SFIO Consulting, Inc. provided expert 
consulting services including the testimony of Mr. John Hengtgen (who testified on cash working 
capital issues in ICC Docket Nos. 11-0721 and 12-0321) and Hon. Charles E. Box (who testified on 
the pension asset issue in ICC Docket No. 11-0721) as well as consulting experts in connection with 
review of testimony and policy advice.”  The documents specifically referenced in this data request 
(RCE 01446 – 01470) refer to expenses booked in 2012 in ICC Docket No. 11-0721.  Please see the 
attachment labeled as RWB 7.01_Attach 1 (CONFIDENTIAL AND PROPRIETARY) or
RWB 7.01_Attach 1 (PUBLIC) for detailed breakdowns of services provided.  Please note that the 
professional hours reflected on the SFIO invoices and on the detailed breakdowns of services 
provided will not match for Cash Working Capital.  This is because Mr. Hengtgen’s hourly rate was 
hard-coded in the invoice.  However, Mr. Fiorella also billed time regarding Cash Working Capital 
issues, but at a different hourly rate.  SFIO thus mathematically computed the total amount due for 
both Mr. Hengtgen and Mr. Fiorella’s work at their respective hourly rates, and divided that amount 
by Mr. Hengtgen’s hourly rate, then listed that number as the total quantity of hours on the invoice. 
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